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Linden Tree Lane Homeowner’s Association

Board of Director’s Meeting

February 25th, 2015
7:00 pm at the Home of Sherry LeRoy (4211)
1. Welcome/Introductions

Board members present: Sherry LeRoy, Bernie Arends, Bob McNeil and Chris Long. Absent was Merle Swartz. Also present was financial manager Ken Walter.
Homeowner John O’Malley (4211) was also present. 

2. Approval of Minutes- December 17, 2014
The minutes approved from the December meeting were approved.

3. Homeowner Comments:
None.
4. Board Member Responsibilities

Sherry made motion for all current Board members to continue their current positions into 2015. Bob McNeil seconded, and the motion carried.

Please see website for the contact information and responsibilities of each board member.

5. Old news:
a. Annual meeting details

Thanks to everyone who came out to the annual meeting in January – we had a solid turnout. For those who were not able to make it, the notes from Sherry’s presentation have been posted on the website.

b. 2015 project proposals review

Ken proposed that board members submit their project proposals at the March 31 meeting so that the board is aware of all proposed work for 2015. The Board agreed and will bring all 2015 project proposals to the March meeting.
6. Treasurer’s Report – Ken
a. Monthly budget report
Ken updated the Board on January’s budget. Overall we came in about $6,000 favorable to budget due to less than budget expenditures for snow removal and repairs/maintenance, partially offset by an unanticipated expense to repair a generator in the community water system.
We also expect to have some positive variance in February as well, although the exact amount will have to be determined following the snow removal for the February 25-26 snow.
7. Landscape Update– Bob
No updates. 
8. Maintenance Update-Bernie
Several roof leaks have been reported and turned over to the roofing contractor. However, weather is preventing some issues from being repaired at this time. Following the spring thaw the contractor will be able to go in and make the necessary repairs.

9. Website 
No update.
10.  Lighting Committee Update – John O’Malley
John reports that we are doing best we can to keep things lit given the weather and snow cover. New 90W bulbs have been ordered.
11. New business?
Bernie is working with Northwest Plumbing and Swanson Water Supply to separate the water used for irrigation from the drinking water. Currently the water used for irrigation is being treated with salt, which increases expenses and depletes our salt supply earlier. The idea is to build a storage tank for water to come from the shallow well that go directly from the well to the irrigation pipes, bypassing the treatment system. The investment should pay for itself in three years, after which time we will begin accruing savings due to fewer salt deliveries. The project is anticipated to be a capital expense funded from the reserves. More information on this project including final cost estimates will be presented at the March meeting.
Next Meetings: 


March 31st- at the home of Bob McNeil (4290)
April 29 - at the home of Bernie Arends (4231)

May 27 - at the home of Merle Schwartz (4232)
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